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File Memo

To:
 NER WW Files - Oshkosh
From:
Michael Reif-Wastewater Specialist for the Upper Fox River Basin

Date:
April 9, 2007
Re:
Roy and Wurches Cr. Spring 2007 Macroinvertebrate Sampling
I sampled the macroinvertebrates on one site of Roy and Wurches Cr. in Green Lake County on April 6, 2007.  I collected from the following Sites:
Roy Cr. in a riffle 150 feet above HWY O
Wurches Cr. in a swiftly flowing riffle 100 feet below HWY B
The field temp. and D.O. data are in the following Table:

	Parameter
	Roy Cr.
	Wurches Cr.

	
	
	

	Cloud Cover 
	25%
	25%

	Air Temp.
	Approx. 30 Deg. F
	Approx. 30 Deg. F

	Time
	11:30
	12:05

	D.O. (mg/l)
	10.8
	8.4

	D.O. (% Sat.)
	83.8
	84.1

	Water Temp. (Deg. C)
	4.1
	5.8

	Cond. (umhos/cm at 25 Deg. C)
	-
	748


The day was sunny and cold (below freezing about 30 Deg. F).  Initially I sampled Roy Cr. above HWY O.  I noticed that I was having a difficult time finding macroinvertebrates (or even evidence of macrointertebrates-I observed not caddisfly cases).  It appears this stream was nearly dry during the low flow part of 2006.  I did observe a few sow bugs and scuds in my D-frame net so I collected a composite of two 3 minute kick samples from a few riffles.  This stream was clearly ditched to straighten it in the past.  The bottom had good gravel but it was somewhat soft below the gravel (typical of previously dredged streams).  The banks were very heavily eroded.  Gradient was good so if hydraulics could be improved along with watershed stabilization maybe there could be enough improvement for the stream to hold macroinvertebrates and function as a spring spawning stream.  Currently though, Roy Cr. has so little food supply that sustainability of a fish population has little chance.  I did not measure flow at HWY O but I estimate it was about 0.75 cfs.  I observed no flow at HWY N about 2 miles above HWY B.
I then collected macroinvertebrates from a swiftly flowing riffle on Wurches Cr. about 200 feet below HWY B.  This stream was in better shape watershed-wise than I had expected.  Stream bank protection above HWY B looked good with farm fencing allowing a buffer in the adjacent wetland type banks.  After about 1.5 minutes of kick sampling I lifted my net and observed 3 very fat mottled sculpin (apparently females full of spawn).  This indicates this part of Wurches to be at least a spring spawning area for Sculpin and can be at least seasonally called a Sculpin Stream (Cold Water Use CW-A or CW-B in the 2004 Use Guidance).  It is also likely at least a spring trout migratory stream.  I collected two 3-minute kick samples.  I observed a large number of Gammarus as well as several Hydropsyche caddisflies.  I did not observe any mayflies.  I measured the temperature, D.O. and cond. in this riffle.  The higher temp. (than Roy Cr.) indicates much better spring groundwater inputs.  The high cond. of 748 umhos/cm also indicates good groundwater input from surrounding calcareous soils and/or bedrock.  
I observed good flow and gradient in Wurches Cr. at Luedtke Rd. about 2 miles above HWY B.  I observed no flow in the Trib. to Wurches Cr. that crosses under Luedtke Rd. For the TMDL study than I am recommending two sites be sampled:  1) below HWY B in the riffle I collected the macroinvertebrates; and 2) above Luedtke Rd.

The current 303d list has Roy Cr. as a LFF with sediment and degraded habitat problems and low priority. I would agree with that assessment.
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